Veryan, Truro, Cornwall, TR2 5QA veryan.secretary@celticcross.education





Friday 21st December 2018



Expected average attendance for a child is 96.1%. Our attendance for last week was 95.28%

Carne: 100% Pendower:93.91% Kiberick: 93.12%

Congratulations Carne you are our attendance heroes this week. WOW 100%



Message from Mr Tyers

This newsletter comes a little early this week, as unbelievably our last day of school is tomorrow! As always we have had a busy term, but certainly full of fun and festive spirit in these past few weeks. I, and all the staff have been so proud of the children and their ability to focus on learning and their tasks when interspersed with rehearsals, learning new songs and meeting new people. Last week most of the school went to sing at the village hall for the community Christmas lunch, while others enjoyed an active afternoon of sport. Well done to both groups who represented the school beautifully.

We have obviously been toing and froing from the church in preparation for our Christmas service and Nativity, which culminated in last night's excellent, lively performance! Thank you to all of you for supporting the children and bringing them back to school in the evening. We hope you all enjoyed their performance and are as proud as we are of their efforts.

We have a couple of fun, but hopefully relaxing days in school to enjoy some celebrations and share in some Christmas joy together as a whole school, and I'm sure the children will be looking forward to their disco tomorrow afternoon?!?!

From myself and all of the team at Veryan, we wish you a very merry Christmas and a happy New Year. See you all on January 7th!



You should have received a text this week to explain that the menu may differ slightly to caterlink that originally advertised, to avoid food wastage.

The menu for Thursday 20th is now fish and chips and a variety of Christmas biscuits/ cakes. Please amend your child's meal choices as required.

Don't forget to place your child's orders for the beginning of the new term!!



Christmas disco

Don't forget to come to school in your sparkliest, most festive

party outfit for the school disco on Thursday afternoon.

It will be held from 1-3pm at the Versan Sports and Social Club. The children can be collected directly from the club from 3pm (taxi children will be brought back in time for normal pick up).

Autumn dates for your diary

Thursday 20th December

- PFA school Christmas party at Veryan Sports and Social Club 1pm
- Last day of term! Merry Christmas everyone!

Monday 7th January 2019

New term begins.

Wednesday 9th January

MCSN Cross Country, Par

Thursday 10th January

Guitar lessons re-start

Friday 11th January

Brass lessons restart



Christmas service and nativity



















